DRAFT MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 2021 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Mal Howlett; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Trevor Tipple; Lesley Guilfoyle; Paul Austin, clerk; Barry Stone, county councillor; Brendon Bernard district councillor; Colin Rafferty, village hall management committee; and 0 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Chris Brown, district councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance was proposed by C Kramer and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS

There was no news of a replacement community officer. The police had been invited to the meeting but had not responded.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 2 SEPTEMBER 2021
a. Adventure Playground. Everything was satisfactory with vegetation under control for the winter.




b. Traffic Problems. 

         The hedge at the bottom of Green Lane continued to be overgrown and action should be taken.

         Councillors were again annoyed by the state of the pavement near Longford Bridge, where

         lasting improvement had been promised but not delivered.

         Christine Kramer complained about the danger of cars parked the wrong way round at night. 

         A notice re this would be included in 'The Parishioner'.

         There was dissatisfaction with matters by the chicane at the new housing. Cars were parked

         there and the transport dept. would contacted about it, and notes delivered to the new houses. 


 










c. Defibrillator. Trevor Tipple had done a lot of work finding information out. One could be rented or bought for about £2000. Costs of replacing batteries etc. had to be considered. The one at Ditchingham had been used recently.
d. Parish Council Land. Lesley Guilfoyle was thanked for the work she had done analysing the paper work regarding the land around the old school. There was a discussion on what should be done with the land. It was agreed F Hartwell and L Guilfoyle would meet to discuss the options.
e. Platinum Jubilee. F Hartwell was now also chairman of Ditchingham Parish Council and he spoke about the joint plans and sought a volunteer to represent Broome. He also raised the possibility of community transport taking people form Broome to the event at the dip for which a lot of events had already been organised. It was proposed to mount a plaque on the war memorial to commemorate the monarch's landmark.
f. Tree Planting.
         Barry Stone spoke about the scheme for which he could approve proposals and described the

         species that could be obtained.  Councillors agreed apple and pear trees should be planted 

         behind the village hall.
g. Other. Nothing to consider.
5. CORRESPONDENCE
  a. County & District Councillor Reports. 

      Barry Stone spoke early so he could move on to his next meeting. He had been sending regular

      updates to the council. He said the village rangers would be visiting Broome although it was not

      always thought they achieved as much as possible. He spoke about plans for electric charging

      points and that Broome had the opportunity to be involved in the parish partnership scheme and

      he also had much of his £10,000 of funding available.

      Chris Brown sent in a report which stated he had funds available for local community projects

      and also covered district council budgeting and office accommodation. 
  b. Village Hall Car Parking. This had been the subject of a special meeting in October and as a

      result of this Saffron Housing Trust had provided assistance and the problem had been resolved.
  c. Cold Calling. Christine Kramer reported on the problem these phone calls were causing and

      their impact on the vulnerable. A note in 'The Parishioner' was suggested.
  d. Covid-19 Commemorative Plaques. F Hartwell reported on these which were being offered to all

      villages in recognition of the community spirit shown during lockdown. 
  e. Other. Nothing to discuss.     
6. PLANNING                  

a. Crisp Maltings, Pirnhow Street – Construction of one free-standing germinating vessel and 4 malt storage silos, and upgrade and part re-routing of internal service road. It was believed an amended
plan would be publicised soon for this site.


b. Tunneys Lane. There didn't seem to have been any developments with this plan relating to Ditchingham since the summer.




c. 22 Yarmouth Road – New porch to the front elevation of dwelling (resubmission). Approval was given as recommended.
d. Land Adj. to 39 Yarmouth Road – Variation of condition of planning permission - amendments to the proposed floorplans layouts and elevations to provide altered accommodation including some window positions. Alterations to external appearance, and double garage to plot 5. Again as recommended approval was given.

e. The Old Rectory, Rectory Road – Erection of a three bay cart lodge. Once more as commended approval was given.

f. 2 Sunley Close – Single storey rear extension and single storey front and side extension to dwelling. Here again as recommended approval was given.
g. Barn South of Ivy Farm – replacement of deteriorating thatch with profiled steel sheeting. Approval was recommended to avoid further deterioration. 
h. Unit 2,The Silo, Pirnhow Street – Change of use to retail unit with provision for the serving of hot and cold food. Approval was recommended but with concerns about traffic and parking.
i. Other. None to consider.
7.  ACCOUNTS

a. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£21131.02

      less uncleared cheques





    £363.00









£20768.02
      Savings Account





  £1173.11









£21941.13

      Ring Fenced for Play Area




  £1343.88

      Net Parish Council Funds




£20597.25









£21941.13







              

                                          
b. Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.

c. Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Barclays Bank – Interest £0.03





South Norfolk District Council – Precept £2850







"

      Recycling Credit £200





100 Club – Donation to Play Area £226.55 

      Payments made

Chq 100979 Birketts £360 – solicitors letter re village hall parking





Chq 100980 PKF Littlejohn £288 – external audit





Chq 100981 Fred Hartwell £53.50 – wreath for remembrance and land 



registry fee re parish council land





Chq 100982 Mr & Mrs B Cheyne £75 – play area grass cutting

      Payment authorised
Chq 100983 Fred Hartwell re Tesco £10.96 – refreshments for 




remembrance service

      Preceding proposed by A Frost and approved.

d.  Presentation and Adoption of Accounts
     The external auditor had now signed that 2020/21 accounts.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Colin Rafferty reported that the village hall needed a new boiler. An oil fired one was planned.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

9. DATES OF NEXT MEETING – in the main hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursday 6 January 2022 T.B.C.  


